
CEI Represented at Connecticut’s Premier 
Water Works Event 

 
 
The Connecticut Section of the American 
Water Works Association (AWWA) held 
their 20th Annual Technical Conference and 
Vendor Expo (ATCAVE) on February 23, 
2016.  This conference is the premier in-state showcase for Connecticut water works 
professionals. This year’s theme was “Water: Our Valuable Resource”. 
 
CEI supported this essential event by hosting a booth and participating in a technical 
education session. 
 
CEI’s Kristen Berger, P.E., ENV SP presented on “Responding to Reoccurring Coliform 
Detections” focusing on a case study recently completed for one New England public water 
supplier challenged with repeat total coliform detections.  This presentation was ideally 
timed since public water suppliers will be required to comply with the Revised Total 
Coliform Rule (RTCR) starting April 1, 2016.  The RTCR established the requirement for 
Level 1 and Level 2 Assessments when repeat total coliform positive events occur. 
 
CEI is available to assist public water suppliers in completing these assessments and with 
resolving total coliform issues.  For more information contact, Kristen Berger, P.E., ENV SP 
at 508-281-5160 or kberger@ceiengineers.com. 
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